MOLD TASK FORCE

12/19/18 Notes

Westover

- Custodians to continue to maintain school
- Custodians staging kitchen equipment to begin cleaning and moving to 1 Elmcroft
- BOE staff continuing to coordinate moving of additional items from Westover, including unused rugs, cabinets and furniture

One Elmcroft

- Further supplies ordered for school
- Mold Task Force Members spoke with parents at school to discuss concerns and suggestions.

School Programing

Continuing to address needs of teachers and faculty

Other School Sites

Mold Task Force

- Continuing to inspect multiple schools.
- AAIS Schedule for this week
 - AAIS Schedule for next week
 - Westhill
 - Springdale
- Meeting with Bismark Construction (Construction Management Firm A)
 - Provided action plan for repairs and corrections to three sites
 - KT Murphy
 - Newfield
 - Hart
- Mold Task Force spoke with Water intrusion consulting firm

Hart

- Bismark
 - Restoration Work Plan posted on the website

KT Murphy

- Cleaning and restoration underway at the following rooms at KT Murphy
 - Media Center
 - o Room 20/21
 - o Room 1
 - Principal's Office
 - Auditorium

- Back Corridor Near Auditorium
- Bismark
 - o Restoration Work Plan posted on the website

Newfield

- AAIS
 - Work in Gym and Office
- Bismark
 - Restoration Work Plan posted on the website

Scofield

• AAIS determined further inspections and work is to continue.

Stamford Government Center

- Initial Assessment Photos and Areas of Concern Posted on the Website
- Letter from Tighe & Bond in regards to 5th Floor Assessment posted on the website

Stark

- Tighe & Bond
 - Christmas Break work plan posted on the website

Strawberry Hill

AAIS completed initial work in rooms 403 and 405

Turn Of River

• Mold Task force visited Turn of River to examine Areas of Concern

Westhill

- AAIS
 - Work crew began at 2:30 to remediate classrooms.
 - Additional AAIS work scheduled for next week
- Next set of rooms sent over to AAIS by Mold Task Force
- Ongoing communication with representatives of the Westhill PTO

Communication

- Mold Task Force scheduled public meeting conducted on 12/19.
- NO public meeting next week because of the Holidays